South Llano Watershed Alliance

Meeting Date: June 20, 2009

Report Date: July 1, 2009

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
In Attendance:

Margaret Akers

Tyson Broad

Donnie Coleman

Walter Curry

Finley de Graffenried

Marvin Ivy

J D Kidwell

Scott Richardson

Znobia Wootan

Discussion:
1. Eight Board members constituted a quorum.

2. A list of the formalized Board of Directors was circulated as a reminder. It was noted that all Board members are required to be members of the Alliance. Walter will contact Board members not currently signed up as Alliance members. He will also solicit contact information for each.
3. Membership is still growing slowly. More advertising is needed to improve awareness and value. (current membership is 16 individual and 1 business)

4. Discussion of how to reward corporate or business members noted potential for listing them prominently as sponsors on the Alliance website. There might be link to their website. Perhaps there would be an annual appreciation dinner or gathering to express their importance to the Alliance.

5. Donnie Coleman noted several housekeeping issues that needed attention to finalize the application for tax exempt status.

6. The bylaws were unanimously adopted by the Board. There was some discussion of the geographic limits of the Alliance with concern for being able to include persons that could make real contributions for the Alliance. Walter noted that the issue had been addressed previously with attention to the idea that too broad a geography would weaken the initial focus of the organization. Persons of importance can still be general members and appointed to advisory positions.
7. Donnie said the application needed to list the officers of the organization. In response the Board nominated and elected officers as follows. President: Walter Curry; Vice President: J D Kidwell; Secretary: Donnie Coleman; Treasurer: Walter Curry. Donnie agreed to serve only until the end of the year. It was noted that there may be need for other officers as the activities evolve.

8. The Board voted to let Walter complete the analysis of the best institution to use for the financial and banking activities and establish an account so we could deposit the membership monies.

9. The Board resolved to keep the records in a corporate book.
10. The Board resolved to adopt the IRS conflict of interest policy regarding Directors or their businesses benefiting from sales or service to the organization.

11. The authorized the use of Walter’s tax ID number for the tax exempt status records.

12. Donnie reviewed the preliminary budget prepared by Laura Marbury for submittal to IRS. All agreed that is was as reasonable a starting point as any since there is no precedent. All extended their appreciation for Luara’s efforts.

13. Tyson said the website was progressing and might be ready to launch late July. He asked about consideration of a logo for SLWA. After some discussion it was agreed to ask Kim if she would help us with the logo. She would advise us of the best process for her.
14. Walter presented a grouping of the ideas noted at the last gathering. The categories are only a starting point for creating action plans or goal setting. Further discussion is needed. Tyson asked which ones were higher priorities he might use in creating a narrative.

15. All agreed that we needed to pay attention to fundraising activities.

16. It was noted that intellectual property rights might become important. Nothing was resolved.

17. The next Board meeting was set for July 11, 2009 at 10:00am in the Public Meeting Room.

18. The next public education meeting was set for August 20 or 22, 2009. Evenings might work well with everyone’s schedule. The program idea was to combine a presentation of the resources of the ground water district and the prescribed burn program. Scott volunteered to ask presenters. Charles Haygood might provide the burn program experience from the owner’s perspective.

19. The Board will focus on a project in October.

20. The meeting adjourned.

Minutes Prepared By:
Walter Curry

Copy: All Directors, Tyson Broad
